DATE:  June 26,, 2008

TO:  
Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director, Labor and Employee Relations 

            Division, ARHL

FROM:  Perry Casper, Chief Steward, AFGE HUD Council 222

SUBJECT:  
232 Housing Reorganization
     This memorandum is to serve as HUD Council 222's formal Demand to Bargain over the reorganization and employee work place condition Changes in the Office of Housing 232 Program that was announced only at local/Regional levels June 23, 2008.

     AFGE HUD Council #222 further Demands that all actions cease until proper and statutorily required Bargaining can take place.  We Demand the status quo until proper Contractual and Statutory obligations are meet by the Agency.  All employees assigned to new duties without position descriptions, assignment of supervisors, e-Performance changes and all the other work place condition changes that they are not being provided must stop now and they should be returned immediately to their pervious duties.

     We Demand that all new hiring be stopped until the positions descriptions are clearly developed, that current employees that currently do the work will not be excluded from competing in the merit staffing process, that employees staying in Multifamily HUD will not be adversely affected by the loss of work, and that proper and compete workload analysis is completed before this reorganization takes place.

     AFGE HUD Council #222 further expects that Contractual obligations under Article 5 Sections 5.01, 5.03, and 5.04 are all met before any further reorganization implementation takes place.
     AFGE HUD Council #222 is appalled at the complete lack of union recognition to this process and feels that the Agency’s unilateral implementation of this process further degrades the working relationship developed between HUD and AFGE over many years.  
     Unions Initial Proposals include:

1. No Adverse Impact:   Management agrees that no employee will be involuntarily relocated, separated or downgraded solely as a result of this reorganization or change in the Housing 232 Program division.  
2. Bargaining Unit:  Management agrees that no positions will be removed from the bargaining unit solely as a result of this reorganization and change to the 232 program division.
3. Workload Changes:  No workload changes will be made that will impact upon the ability of career ladder employees being eligible for promotions based upon the reorganization of the 232 Housing program division.
4. Status Quo:  No implementation of a Housing reorganization or change of the 232 program division will take place until all bargaining with the AFGE HUD Council #222 or Locals has been completed.
     These are preliminary proposals, the Union reserves the right to bargain or amend or add proposals in accordance with the provisions of Article V or request additional information.  President Varnado or I will notify you when a Chief Negotiator has been named by the executive board.  You may contact me, Perry Casper, Chief Steward of AFGE HUD Council #222 at (971)-222-2645.
